Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Friday January 29, 2010
2:00 pm      

Unit 3078       Aspen Grove

Directors present:

Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton

Directors excused absent:
Mario Alioto, Jim Steeb

Others present:
Meg Huffman, Jay Mayhall, Bob McClintock – McClintock Accountancy Corp., Peter Miller – Camco, Joan Perry, Tony Ramos, Alison Teal, 

Eric Wicks – Camco 

The meeting was called to order at 2:23 by President Thornton. 

Minutes of the September 6, 2009 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. Minutes of the September 6, 2009 Annual Meeting were approved for form and content. Minutes of the September 10, 2009 Board of Directors Meeting Conference Call were approved. 

Mr. McClintock presented the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report October 31, 2009 and 2008, Report to the Board of Directors, Internal Audit Letter, and Camco Work Order Audit results. It was recommended that management track wire money transfers in a spreadsheet format that will break out invoice amounts. It was further recommended that non-capital and contingency components be removed from the reserve study. Reconciliation of the results of the Camco Work Order Audit indicated that the Association owed Camco $1,160.68. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report October 31, 2009 and 2008 as presented. 

The Board reviewed the December 2009 financial statements prepared by Camco. It was noted for the first two months of the fiscal year that operating revenue exceeded expenses by over $17k. It is expected that this condition will not last long as January pathway snow removal expenses are anticipated to be over budget due to month’s storm pattern frequency. 

Collection status of delinquent accounts was reviewed. It was noted that two owners of the Phase I door and window replacement project had not paid the window upgrade amounts for which they had contracted. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed send Notices of Delinquency to the two unit owners. They will be given two weeks to bring the account current or submit a payment plan to the Board of Directors for review. 

The following detention pond and water runoff issues were addressed:

1. Mr. Ireton reported that there was no formal retention pond monitoring report at this time. Casual observation of the area was being done. 

2. Mr. Miller reported that the attorney informed him that the trial date would be rescheduled due to Stantec Consulting being unable to install the Piezometers in the fall on account of early winter weather and permit issues. At this time the litigation is in a holding pattern. 

3. Mr. Thornton reported on the monitoring the aspen grove within the property. Data on the water table in the area was collected until the first snow. 

The following Winter/Spring maintenance items were discussed:

1. Snow removal of the lots by Al Pombo Inc., and the pathways by the labor crew of Jorge Benuto was considered excellent. 

2. Grounds clean up is being done by the Camco maintenance crew this winter and in the spring. It was requested that the crew inspect around the dumpsters in the enclosure areas for loose bags of trash and remove them. This should reduce the areas’ attraction to bears.  

3. Inspection of all decks and storage closets will be done in the spring by the property manager to determine items out of compliance with the Association’s CC&R’s. Letters will be sent to owners requesting removal of unauthorized personal property and correction of unapproved modifications to the common area.

4. Completion of siding staining and trim/fascia painting on the 14 buildings (54 units) of the Phase I window and door replacements project will be completed by Sierra Paint & Chemical in the Spring. Phase II siding staining and trim/fascia painting on the 11 buildings (75 units) will be scheduled for the late summer/fall of 2010 when the window and door installation is completed by Meng Construction. 

The following Architectural Review Committee business was conducted:

1. Combination lock installations on tower building laundry room doors will be scheduled after the installation of the new fiberglass doors. It was directed that the combo locks be purchased in advance of the door installation. 

2. Mr. Miller reported on property inspection letters he had sent to owners in violation of the CC&R’s and ARC guidelines and the responses he had received from owners. a) A unit owner with an unapproved barbeque gas line between the bottom and top rear decks responded that he had purchased the unit several years ago with that condition existing from a modification by the previous owner. He was sent and ARC Submittal Form to return to the committee for review. 2) an owner of a unit with an unapproved gas vent on the siding at the entry area was sent an ARC Submittal Form to return to the committee for review. 3) An owner of a unit with an unapproved combination door lock installation in a new fiberglass door was sent an ARC Submittal Form to return to the committee for review. 

3. CC&R’s violations and ARC guidelines enforcement and fine levying will be addressed at the next Board of Directors meeting. Reviews of the ARC Submittal Forms will be done by the committee prior to the next Board of Directors meeting. The Board will act on recommendations of the committee. 

4. It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the Phase II (75 units: 3103-3123, 3127-3180) door and window replacement project for the spring/summer/fall of 2010.

5. After discussion of the Blomberg Window Company agreeing that they will keep the same profit margin for manufacturing windows for Phase III (51 units: 3001-3051) regardless of material cost changes, it was moved seconded and passed to move the Phase III door and window replacement to the spring/summer/fall of 2010 from the spring/summer/fall of 2011.

6. Ms. Huffman reported that the installation of clear polycarbonate panels over the metal deck grates at her unit by Truckee River Glass was done satisfactorily. Information on installation of these panels at the owner’s expense will be sent with the next mailing to the membership. 

7. Mr. Miller and Mr. Thornton provided a status report on snow piling in areas away from downstairs windows in front of units with the recently installed snow shed roofs at units 3085 and 3094. After discussion of the contractor offering a discount of $300 per snow shed roof installation if the work is scheduled for the winter of 2010, it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the installation of snow shed roofs by Meng Construction at a cost of $3,200 per roof over downstairs’ bedrooms currently requiring wooden grates to divert the snow away from the windows. Mr. Miller has estimated that there are approximately 12 units requiring the installation. He will have the Camco maintenance supervisor compile a formal inventory and provide it to the Board to determine if all of the work will be done in one winter or if it will be phased over two winters. 

Northstar Security service was discussed. The department has been active in issuing citations to vehicles not displaying proper passes or stickers. No contract has been signed with the department yet. Questions asked by Mr. Thornton must first be answered satisfactorily before a contract is approved. 

The following homeowner comments were made on items not on the agenda:

1. Ms. Huffman suggested that the polycarbonate panels be added over the metal grates in the tower building common area. The Board will review the need for this at the next walkthrough inspection. 

2. It was suggested that the Phase II and Phase window and door installation schedule be sent to rental agencies. It was done in the Phase I work and will continue to be done in the last two phases. The contractor will exercise flexibility, when possible, to accommodate owners’ and renters’ use of units in the construction areas.

3. Mr. Mayhall expressed that due to a low response from other tower unit owners regarding his request to keep the new tower doors blue in color, he was backing off from requesting a color change to the new doors. 

4. Mr. Mayhall recommended that the deck posts and ledgers be painted various pastel colors to brighten up the areas. It was suggested that he submit a formal request of this idea to the ARC for consideration. 

5. Ms. Perry requested the installation of stairs, a handrail, and a lamppost on the pathway adjacent to the dumpster enclosure in front of building 3108-3113. She reported that she recently fell for the third time in that area and broke here foot. This summer the Board will inspect the pathways and identify minimum and maximum grade for pathways and put them into a plan for redoing some of them with the addition of stairs.   

6. It was requested that an orange traffic cone be set by the manhole cover by the ski back bridge. 

The next meeting was set for 6:00 pm Tuesday April 20, 2010 at Scott’s Seafood in Walnut Creek. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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